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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday Dec. 3, 2013
To be held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 2nd Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
In attendance: P. Burns, H. LaCortiglia, E. Davidson, G. Fowler, P. Nelson, J. DiMento, 


J. Davenport

Not attending: E. Dobie, C. Shreder 
Meeting is called to order at 7:34pm
Motion by P. Nelson to pay the following bills 

Seconded by E. Davidson

Motion carries – unanimously
· Bills:
NAME




AMOUNT

INVOICE #

DATE
Georgetown Historical Society
$22,105.11 

Grant Agreement
12/02/13
Georgetown Historical Society
$13,000.00 

Grant Agreement
12/02/13 

Brown Walker Planners

$1,422.00 

13.02-4

08/30/13 
Georgetown Housing Authority
$3,602.95 

N/A


11/20/13 
· Correspondence:
· Letter from the Georgetown Historical Commission (GHC) regarding the Union Cemetery Flagpole suggestion
· James Davenport explains that the GHC at a meeting asked for the letter to be written to the CPC. The letter mentions the Union Cemetery Preservation Management Plan. 
GHC is asking to be included and informed about the project. 

G. Fowler relates a meeting of the Board of Selectmen where the Historical Commission asked for a ruling regarding which Town entity has management of the Cemetery. The question was not resolved at that time.
· . Old Business:
· Report of the Board of Selectman meeting of  Dec 1, 2013 which was attended by 


J. Dimento, P. Nelson; G. Fowler; H. LaCortiglia
It is related to the CPC by the members that attended the Selectman’s meeting that the Board of Selectmen discussed the Financial Management review from the State Dept. of Revenue. It was noted that many CPA Communities throughout the State process and approve the vendor bills the same way that it is done here. The Selectmen will be asking the FinCom for their view. 
It is noted that the wording of the existing bylaw needs to be amended to reflect the updated duties of CP committees under the amended State Act. A warrant Article would be needed to do this. 
Motion by G. Fowler to request that the CPC Chairman develop amendment language to address the vendor bill review process and to include the updated authorities charged to CP Committees under the Revised State Act.
Seconded by E. Davidson
Motion Carries - unanimously

· Grant Agreement with the Historical Society for the Historic Brocklebank Museum Restoration and Rehabilitation (Art 27(E) ATM 5-6-13 ; CP_app_095)

The Committee is presented with the Grant Agreement that was signed by the Board of Selectmen the previous evening.

· New Business:
· Project Suggestion Period. (Dec. 3 closing date)
Motion by J, DiMento to close the Project Suggestion Period 
Seconded by P. Burns 

Motion carries - unanimously
· Review of Project Suggestions:
· Housing Authority - Jewett St Development Roofs

· Guest: Diane Drinan, Executive Director of the Georgetown Housing Authority 
Diane has update numbers for the project 

The final numbers are now 72737.50 (changed numbers come from the amended Architect and Engineers Consultants costs and the Administrative Costs.

Diane is also asking to amend the Storm door replacement to all the doors which can be completed for 4500.00 

It is mentioned that the Town Administrator be contacted as he is the Procurement Officer of the Town. Diane is asked to contact the Town Administrator and have him contact the CPC with his recommendation regarding the estimate and the potential bid process.
· Merchant Marine Flag addition to H. Murch Park

· Guest: Roger Mercaldi and Dave Bogdan
This request is for a flag to be added for the Merchant Marines at Harry Murch Park

Roger explains some of the history of the Merchant Marines.

It is noted by CPC that the Historical Commission needs to be consulted

Estimates from Silvi Tent and Awning  -- 1800 to purchase the pole ; 200 for the flag 

Engraving costs for the existing stone is 900.00 

(The suggestion is to add the engraving to the back of the stone that is already there.)
Labor and installation is 1000. 

Total 3900.00

J. DiMento asks about the Merchant Marines being a part of the US Army (which already has a representative flag at the park)
Roger states that they are a separate branch of the Service

Roger will be providing a letter from the VFW and American legion reflecting this and supporting the project. 

J. DiMento points out that the H. Murch Park has been put under the management and control of the Park and Recreation Commission  recently by the Board of Selectmen. He believes that the Park and Rec would defer this to the Historical Commission. He will report back at the next meeting.
J. Davenport will scan all the documents that are presented tonight by Roger

Letters from the Park and Rec and the Historical Commission will be coming soon to the CPC.
· Camp Denison Road Paving
· Guest: Steve Przyjemski, Conservation Commission Agent 

Steve relates that this project has not been presented or discussed with the ConCom by the Camp Denison Committee.  
Steve has a belief that there might be some impact where the road is close to resources.  

Steve will bring this to the Concom at their next meeting to find out if there is support. 
He is asked to get the estimate from the Highway Dept in writing.
· Review of Meetings and Schedule – Possible modifications and revision.

· Members will review the schedule and possibly make revisions at the next meeting 
· Project Suggestions Recently Received:
· Park and Rec American Legion Park Rehabilitation - additional funding.

· STAC request for additional funding for the Turf project

· Affordable Housing Trust Suggestion
· GYSA for West Street fields rehab
Suggestions are received by the Committee they will be reviewed at the next CPC Meeting  

· Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the audience or a Committee Member
· None

Motion by J. DiMento to adjourn
Seconded by G. Fowler

Motion carries – unanimously

· Adjournment is at 9:45
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2013.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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